August 26, 2019

Mr. Jeff Robbins, Director

Colorado Oil & Gas Conservation Commission
1120 Lincoln Street, Suite 801

Denver, Colorado 80203

RE: Flaring operations at OGCC Facility ID #436484; WPU-36-1V-H2
Dear Director Robbins,

We want to express our support for the flaring and field operations proposed for the Petroleum
Resource Management Corp (PRM) well pad containing the WPU-36-1V-H2 well (API# 05-081-
07799-02). Our livestock operation includes a ranch facility located approximately 1400 feet to
the southeast of the well pad. The ranch house and ranch buildings are only seasonally occupied
during the summer months for cattle grazing and hay growing operations. The buildings consist of
a house, barn, and smaller out buildings. Our company owns the surface and mineral rights under
and around the PRM well pad.

The flare at this location has been safely and efficiently operated several times over the last few
years to support drilling and production operations of the vertical well (WPU-36-1V, #05-081-
07799-00) and a horizontal well (WPU-36-1V-HI, #05-081-07799-01). There have not been any
1ssues with the operation. Light pollution, odors, noise, and emissions are not a concern.

PRM runs a clean and efficient operation and they have been an excellent operator addressing our
needs and any concerns that might arise. We have been on the well pad many times during past
flaring operations. There have not been any odors and we have not had any concerns about the
health and safety aspects of the operation.

We are asking you to expedite approval of PRM’s request to flare at this location. Please feel free
to contact us with any questions. '
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Duncan Livestock Company
P.O. Box 62

Dixon, Wyoming 82323
(307) 380-6444



